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This message 1s bound by the disclaimer below.

Anne
With ref to our telephone conversation yesterday, please find attached press

statement, as discussed. The front of the Fermanagh Herald Newspaper this morning
refers to the case - perhaps you can log on to their website. I will get Jenny to

ohone you once I have spoken to her, ref: my uncertainities.
Kind regards

Rebecca
Tel

DISCLAIMER - The information contained within this emaill 1s confidential. It may also
be legally privileged. It is intended only for the stated addressee(s) and access to
it by any other person is unauthorised. If you are not an addressee, you must not
disclose, copy or circulate or in any other way use or rely on the information

contained in this email. Such unauthorised use may be unlawful. If you have recelved
this email 1in error, please inform us immediately by telephone on I o --

mail us at I 2 nd delete 1t and all copires from your system.

DHSSPS




STEERING GROUP BRIEFS TRUST’S OUALITY COMMITTEE
On Thursday, 16 September 2004, Mrs Jenny Irvine, chair of the
independent Steering Group, and Dr Diana Cody, provided Sperrin
[Lakeland Trust’s clinical and social care governance committee with an
outline of the work planned by the Steering Group in order to examine

the systems and processes in place in April 2000 when a young child died

whilst in the care of the Trust.

Mrs Irvine recalled that the Steering Group had been set up to examine
the circumstances of the tragic event. She acknowledged the devastation
experienced by the child’s famly. Mrs Irvine’s reinforced her belief that
no harm had been intended, however harm had occurred and she

expressed deep regret that a little girl had died as a consequence.

Mrs Irvine stressed that the objectives of the Steering Group are to

establish “root causes” and ensure lessons are learnt and plans developed

to improve practice.

The methodology the Steering Group will use will be ‘Root Cause
Analysis’ (RCA), a process now widely used within healthcare. In
describing this process, Dr Cody, stated how RCA "mvolves undertaking
a retrospective review of a patient safety imcident; identity what, how and
why 1t happened; 1dentify areas of practice requiring change; recommend
solutions; and aimed at maximising the learning from the mncident.
Training 1n the application of this methodology has been planned for

November 2004, after which a detailed analysis will take place.

Dr Cody added that RCA 1s undertaken by a small team and led by a

facilitator, who is tramned and competent in RCA methodology. The
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facilitator would not have been involved in the patient safety incident ,
and was not in the direct line management structure of staff participating.
In this case, the Steering Group has secured the assistance of Ms Sue
Norwood as facilitator. Ms Norwood has extensive healthcare experience

and has worked with the NHS Modernisation Agency in Great Britain.

Mrs Irvine and Dr Cody concluded by stating the Steering Group would

plan to present their report and findings to the Trust’s clinical and social

care governance committee i March 2005.

... ENDS

Note to Editor

e For clarification on the statement, please contact Mrs Jenny Irvine,
chair of the independent Steering Group, c/o Rebecca McLean,

administrator, at or at rmcleanc_
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